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COTTONWOOD HEIGHTS HISTORIC COMMITTEE MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, June 8, 2022, 5:30 P.M. Held at CH City Hall 

ATTENDANCE:
Members:	Beverly Beckstead, Don Cannon, Jerry Christensen (via Zoom), Gayle Conger, Jessica Despain, Jim Kichas, Ken Verdoia, Carol Woodside, 
Staff:       	Tim Tingey, CH City Manager, Ann Eatchel, CH Culture Mgr.  
Absent:	Ellen Birrell, CH City Council Representative,

WELCOME/CALL TO ORDER
	Jim welcomed the group (both physical and virtual attendance) and called the meeting to order.
  
MINUTES APPROVAL  
A revision to a name (Don Chavis not Don Chapman) having been made, the May 11, 2022, Meeting Minutes were unanimously approved as amended by motion and second. 
PUBLIC COMMENT
	None

COUNCIL & CITY UPDATE

DISCUSSION ITEMS

The Old Mil Questions and Discussion with City Manager Tim Tingey. 
 As we have received several questions regarding the Old Mill property, Jim introduced Tim Tingey, the CH City Manager, who addressed the issue.  Tim greeted the group and said CH City gets many calls from the public regarding the Old Mill. There are multiple owners of the property and there are currently no plans for development.  Graffiti on the site is one of the main problems CH City currently faces.  The property owners do eventually want to move forward with changes to the property.  When this happens, CH City has an ordinance that states a Conditional Use Permit will be needed which addresses city engagement, public engagement, historic committee engagement and many restrictions will apply.  The Historic Committee and Tim would like to see the building preserved and functional.  It has been suggested it would make a lovely park.  Gayle commented the property has been designated for preservation, however refurbishment would be expensive.  There have been conversations over the years about refurbishment, but nothing has come to fruition.  Residents near the Old Mill are worried that development of the property would increase traffic in the area.

Don is an advocate of preserving the building and showed the group a diagram of a possible use of the Old Mill property.  He said anyone who has ever walked through the area by the Old Mill knows it is a very nice walk.  His proposal would be to secure the area and make a park with the Old Mill building as a backdrop for the park.  Historically, the Old Mill Building’s construction correlates with some of the historic buildings on Temple Square in Salt Lake City.  To have a historic building like the Old Mill in this 
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part of the County is a treasure.  Tim assured the group the Old Mill building, as well as the Butler Elementary School Teachers’ Dormitory, are designated for preservation, so cannot be destroyed. 

Hillside Plaza. 
 Ken reported time has recently been spent documenting the current more contemporary structures in Hillside Plaza because, even though they are more contemporary, they represent a period of history in the evolution of this community.  He asked Tim where we stand on that parcel, more specifically the reduction of the site from its current structure, because he said we have been documenting it as businesses were leaving.   Interest in Property.  Tim responded there has been a lot of interest in the Hillside Plaza property.  He and others from CH City attended the International Council of Shopping Centers Retail Association meetings, which were attended by developers.  One of the topics discussed were development proposals, and there was a lot of interest in this specific site shown by attendees at these meetings.  Developers have presented proposals to CH City Council regarding the property, but none have gone forward.  There have been two community meetings regarding the property.  There is not currently a specific proposal on the site, but at this point Tim has multiple development groups that are setting up meetings with him to talk about different options.  There is a lot of interest in developing the site, perhaps as a Town Center, which is conducive to walkability, group gatherings and things like that.  Tim suggests we “stay tuned,” as within two to three years or less there will be some development proposals received for something different on the site than is already there.  It is a very “hot” item!

Historic Budget Items.  
Tim stated the Council held their budget meeting recently and approved funding for ongoing history activities including upkeep of the Historic Union Cemetery on Creek Road.  The group was happy to learn this and sent their “thanks” to the Council.

Veterans Recognition & Monument.  
Ken reminded Tim our group has been discussing Veterans Recognition and we have a variety of ideas.  Since our Council Representative is not here right now, he asked Tim if it is on the City Council’s agenda, and if they are moving forward on a plan for a Veterans Memorial Monument.  Tim responded progress depends on funding for the design.  It has been decided the location should be on City Hall grounds.  He and Ann have been talking about the subject, and they think it is a very notable and important project and there is also interest among Council members.  

City’s Response Regarding Veterans Monument.  
CH City has responded they would like to have an eye-catching and big monument on the grounds of City Hall.  Such a monument will be expensive, and sponsorships may need to be solicited.  

Questions Regarding the Veterans Monument.  

(1) Sponsorships.  Should we solicit sponsorships?  We decided to first present our request and 
figure out later how to handle sponsorships. 
(2)  Names.  Recognition needs to be all-inclusive (not individuals).  
(3)  The message:  People came from all over the world and made this community their own.  
(4)  Design.  Jim suggested we ask Don, who has knowledge in these matters, to put together
       something that is visually unique and eye-catching and bring it to the August meeting
     							 Don accepted the assignment.
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Committee Nametags. The group looked at different styles of nametags.  The one they chose is white with a magnetic holder and the front includes City Logo, Name, Historic Committee.

BVD Discussion.  Jim began the discussion by telling us that a major part of our BVD activities will be a launch of our digital archives.  We will have actual QR codes which people will be able to use to access material and get hands-on history.  Also, the Council and the public have been invited to attend one of the two City Walking Tours which will be offered by Gayle on Thursday evening (6:30 pm – 8:00 pm) and Saturday morning (9 am – 10:30 am).
 
 Tim was thanked for his presentation and was excused from the meeting.

BVD Display.  Jessica, who oversees planning for BVD, gave a brief update of her activities.  She and Ann met at City Hall and went through the maps and many boxes of items that have been used before, which are stored in the BVD Committee’s closet.  The plan is for a digital archive display to include four panels showing what we are doing.  Panel #1 Picture of the Old Mill.  Panel #2 Oral History Information.  Panel #3 Information about Cottonwood Heights (Butlerville).  Panel #4 Photo of Butler Elementary 6th Grade Class.  The panels will include a QR Code which people can scan with their Smart Phone, or tablet to see for themselves what is being done.  We hope to get an actual interview in before July, and Ken is working on this.  It was mentioned that BHS will have on display 50 past year books which will tie in nicely with our display.

In-depth discussion continued regarding the BVD Display tent location, signage, and use of banners.  It was suggested on one side of the display, we highlight the archive information and on the other side of the display, have a map, which identifies people and places from specific time periods.  This would give visitors a good idea of what was going on at the time.  It is important to get any reprint information to Jim ASAP.  Don mentioned he has an old tractor which will be at BVD and if it can be arranged, he could park it near our tent.  He said it is a popular display for photographs.  

Staffing the Booth.  Jim will begin making booth coverage assignments.  The booth will be open from 4:00 – 8:30 pm on Friday, from noon to 8:30 pm on Saturday.  Based on past experience we think that two hours is a reasonable length of time to be interfacing with people and explaining things. We would like to have two people covering during each two-hour block.  Jim passed a sign-up sheet for people to choose their time.  Ken reminded when setting up the booth layout, we need to include coverage for book sales.  Also, since Ken lives nearby, he volunteered to open and close the display.

Historic Walks.   Gayle will conduct two of the popular one and one-half hour CH City Walks.  She will have a microphone, and they will take place Thursday from 6:30 – 8:00 pm. and Saturday from 9:00 – 10:30 am.  Ann showed the group the microphone (she has two) which will be in use, and the group experimented with its use.

City Hall Display Discussion.  Ann reminded the group we have October and part of November for our historic display. To get information into people’s minds, she also needs a flyer, or something written up about the display by September 15 or even in August.  Jim proposes we go with August 15, as that coincides with the starting of school, and also timing is good to get information in the Newsletter.
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COMMITTEE WORKING GROUP UPDATES

Committee Archives (Jim) & Oral Histories (Ken)

	Jim’s schedule has not allowed him to come in and work on the archive project at all for about two months.  He would like to work with Ken to get at least one (or both) of our oral histories online and perhaps be ready for BVD.  Ken said we have the technology and are ready to go.  Jim would also like to get together with Jessica to organize information in the City Hall closet.

Historical Preservation (Gayle)

Our consultant, Korral Broschinsky, has been ill, so not a lot has been accomplished on her project.  Gayle and Ann discussed getting an invoice from Korral so we can get a check cut before the end of the fiscal year.  We will just hold the check until the work is completed.

BVD Walk.  It was confirmed the BVD walk will start from the City Hall parking lot at 6:30 pm.  It was decided, since we now have a microphone, we do not need to limit the number of participants in the walk.

Jim asked if there were questions?  There being none, he reminded the group there will be no meeting in July because of BVD.  

See you at BVD!








ADJOURN:  There being no further business, by motion and second, the meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.

NEXT MEETING:  Because of Butlerville Days Saturday July 30, 2022, there will be no meeting in July. 
